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On behalf of the entire staff at Sacred Heart School, allow me to welcome you to the 2020 - 2021 school year at Sacred Heart School. We especially welcome all of our new families and our new faculty members! Since March we have been living in a new historical moment that has challenged us greatly and has changed the way we live our daily lives. Now that the school year has begun, I have witnessed renewed energy, excited students and enthusiastic teachers in the midst of many changes. Yes, our school life looks different, but it does not lack in the excellence and the Catholicity that we have always provided.





As our seventh week of school has completed, even in the midst of COVID 19 Hurricane Laura, and Tropical Storm Beta,  I can proudly say that we have had a good beginning. Every student has been given a device (chrome book, iPad, etc) in the event that we will have to close school. The teachers are working hard to use those devices in the classroom, in preparation if needed. If that happens, we should be able to smoothly transition into virtual learning. You will be given instructions if this should happen. We will also give directions on how to help your child log into Google Classroom when it is time.





Our mission is to provide an excellent opportunity for spiritual and intellectual growth of the students. Here, the students are prepared to further Christ’s mission with vision, compassion, and zeal. Sacred Heart School is diligent in upholding its values and it strong, extensive curriculum. The primary concern of the school is to integrate truth, knowledge, faith and values in the everyday life of the students and in the surrounding community. 





The pillars that sustain our school are faith, respect, compassion, unity, and honesty. We hold these pillars as vital to our growth and we expect all (faculty, staff, students, and parents) to uphold their importance. We realize that together with the parents of our students, we make a team, and a partnership. By working together and being involved ,we will form our future leaders, we will make a difference in the Kingdom of God, because we have all been called to do so.


I wish all of you a wonderful 2020-2021 academic school year and assure you that all of you are forever in my prayers. May the most Sacred Heart of Jesus overshadow us with his loving protection! - Sister Sandra Norsworthy, OLS


PRE-K3. We are so pleased to welcome Mrs. Melissa Brouillette to SHS! She will be assisting new teacher, Ms. Ashley Borrel in PK3! Mrs. Ashley is pleased to report that her students are eagerly learning: colors, shapes, numbers, and letters! They are also learning how to recite several prayers, follow classroom rules, and are engaging in daily routines. They are making new friends and learning about each other. Ms. Ashley and Mrs. Melissa are very proud of what they have accomplished so far and can't wait to see how much they will grow and learn!


PRE-K4 Sr. Kalen Sarmiento would like to welcome Ms. Angie Dupuy, who will be assisting her along with Ms. Brittany Hopkins. Sr. Kalen is very excited about having your children in her PK4 class. The first few weeks of school went very well, and the children had a wonderful time, met new friends, and made various arts and crafts. They are ready to learn. The students are very excited about using their Chrome books and iPads. They are learning how to open and find the power button and how to use the mouse pad. The students will continue to learn how to use the keyboard and Google classroom as they progress in learning with the use of technology. 


Thank you parents for allowing us to be part of your child's education.





�PRINCIPAL’S CORNER














CALENDAR DATES:





October 2 -The Living Rosary in Church & In the Classroom Virtually





October 17-18- SHS Fall Fling





November 2- All Saints Mass





November 11- Veterans Day:


 NO SCHOOL





November 13 – Mass With Bishop Robert Marshall





November 20 – Thanksgiving School Mass





November 23-27 Thanksgiving Holidays: NO SCHOOL





December 18 – Half Day of School





December 21-


January 3 Christmas Holiday: NO SCHOOL











January 25- 29 Catholic School Week 
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Fr. Jose Pallipurath, Pastor - Sr. Sandra Norsworthy, Principal 


Assistants: Mr. Marvin Guillot & Sr. Kalen Sarmiento 
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THIRD GRADE NEWS


3A Miss Christel Voorhies’s third grade class would like to take time out to say,” Welcome back to everyone and have a blessed new school year.” Hopefully we will have a productive, safe, and inspirational learning experience! The students are very excited about learning to use their chrome books. During this school year, it is very important that the students practice math (especially multiplication facts and division facts) along with language arts sentences and paragraphs.  Please check your child’s homework daily .Thanks for all you do for our school.





We are so pleased that Sr. Sandra, our principal will be teaching religion in 3A!
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FIRST GRADE NEWS


1A "Covid" style learning has proven to be successful in first grade!  The students have adapted well to the new safety regulations and haven't complained once. They are handling it like pros.  There are many skills to be covered this year and they are extremely eager to get the job done! Mrs. Cindy Roblin.


SECOND GRADE CLASS NEWS





2A Mrs. Barbara Vead, like all of our faculty and staff, has been busy all summer getting her classroom ready for this school year. Her students are learning new routines and rules, and  have been great adjusting to the new restrictions. First grade skills have been reviewed intensely  in order to start the second grade                        curriculum.  “We hope to have a safe, healthy, and successful school year!” 





 2B Mrs. Claudia Crabtree’s second grade class has been working very hard on their reading and math skills. They also have been practicing sanitizing, social distancing, and wearing mask.  It is very important for parents to read with their child each day.  “As I watch in amazement how quickly my students are blossoming, I feel very blessed to be a part of their learning journey with Jesus by my side. Continue to check for First Communion information.”


Jr. High Social Studies


7In Social Studies, the Jr. high are working on the following: Sixth grade - The Early Civilizations of the Middle East. Seventh grade - The Life of Jesus and the Apostles. Eighth grade - The Economic System of the United States.– Mr. Marvin Guillot


Jr. Beta Club 2020





The Junior Beta club worked hard collecting items for Hurricane Laura victims as part of their service requirement. Thank you SHS family for contributing so generously to our project! In addition to their service project, they are preparing for District Day competition, which will be November 14th. –Mrs. Katie Freeman





5th Grade Religion


Mrs. Carmen Nacaise’s fifth grade religion class will focus on the Liturgical Year, the Liturgical Environment, the Order of the Mass, the Rosary and the Books of the Bible; emphasizing their historical aspect and timeline.


ART


In Mrs. Carmen's art classes, the majority of the students will learn to incorporate the use of their chrome books to do their projects.  Art history and its application will also be a defining factor for their projects.





A Message From Our Pastor


Human beings are rational animals who have learned through knowledge to survive any challenging situation. Though there are many species in this world that live a social life, human beings are extra-ordinarily social which has made survival easier in this world. One of the reasons for this audacity to face challenges is the way knowledge is handed on from person to person and from generation to generation.





 Though life is difficult during this time of pandemic of Covid-19 corona virus, we know that we will conquer this too. Though several percent of the human population have been wiped out from the face of the earth due to natural calamities, wars, or infectious diseases at different times in history just like in the past we will find a solution with human intelligence and with God’s grace. May we grow stronger physically, psychologically, spiritually, and educationally though our learning environment by our help, support and love to each other in spite of those elements that separate us to survive the challenges. May this unique academic year help us to love learning and to be resourceful to help humanity survive much better in the future! - Fr. Jose Pallipurath
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Fourth Grade News


4A Mrs. Tammy Guillory’s fourth grade ELA and social studies classes are off to a great start! The students have done remarkably well with all of the new guidelines for this school year. English is focusing on writing complete sentences and identifying parts of a sentence. The students are reading and completing work from their first chapter book this year. In social studies, the students are learning map skills and regions. Overall, things are going great and everyone is looking forward to a great year.


�
�
4BThe fourth grade is off to a great start in religion, math, science, and cursive handwriting. They  are reviewing our prayers and exploring "Feast Days". They are also learning the "Hail Mary” in Cajun French. In Math, the students are reviewing large addition stories and regrouping in subtraction. Their work continues by memorizing multiplication facts. The first science project for this nine weeks  is to build a volcano! “Thank you parents for sending us such a great group of kids. I enjoy them.” - Mrs. Angelia Ducote





P.E. SHS welcomes Miss Danielle Schlumbrecht to the P.E. department. Miss Danielle has many exciting activities planned for her students! 


Athletics


With all the restriction guidelines, we are unsure of what this year’s athletic program will look like, but, we are very optimistic and look forward to enjoying  basketball and baseball. We are sorry, but there will be no football this year!





Thank you Dr. James Bordelon and his staff for coming to SHS to give physicals to our students who signed up to play sports.





The cheerleaders are very excited about a new year!  They worked this summer on painting Lion paws on the concrete sidewalks around school.  It was a chance for us to spread some school spirit and keep our students safe!  We hope to begin practice as soon as we can.  We are excited to welcome some new members this year! – Mrs. Amy Lemoine & Mr. Marvin Guillot –  SHS Athletic Directors








4-H NEWS


Mrs. Kristin Dauzat, Sacred Heart School’s 4-H sponsor, will be scheduling a meeting soon!








THANK YOU TO OUR CAFETERIA WORKERS FOR                                             PREPARING NUTRITIOUS MEALS FOR US!


















































After School Care 


Thank you Mrs. Susan Danner 


& Mrs. Peggy Bordelon for Working with Our Students after School!














FIFTH GRADE NEWS


5A Mrs. Carla Moreau’s fifth graders are settling into the new school year.  Things are somewhat different this year and there are some changes, but the fifth graders are really adjusting to these changes.  We are excited that each student has a chrome book this year and they are using them for class work and homework.  We are confident that this will be an exciting school year!





5B Mrs. Amy Lemoine’s fifth graders are in full force, getting back into a routine.  Welcome back to all of them!  We are reading our first novel, Bridge to Terabithia.  The students are really enjoying it.  It is one of the most favorite novels of the fifth grade.  We are taking most of our tests on the computer this year through Google Classroom.  I think the students really like it! They have also been introduced to several reading websites that the class will work with throughout the year. This will help them with comprehension and reading skills.  We are looking forward to a great year! Please encourage studying at home.  Fifth grade is a big transitional year, but we are preparing them for success!


                                                                                       Sixth, Seventh,                                               &


Eighth Grade Science





Mrs. Michelle Andries’ sixth grade science class started lessons in motion and energy. Students are planning to finish interactions of Earth systems by December. The students will make individual lemon volcanoes. 








�





Seventh and eighth grade science, started this year with lessons in physical science covering chemistry & matter. We will conclude 2020 focusing on climate, with a daily meteorology report given by each student. 





Sixth Grade ELA





In sixth grade ELA - Students began the school year learning about the writing process, and will end the year with writing an autobiographical incident and essay writing. – Mrs. Michelle Andries
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AROUND SACRED HEART SCHOOL’S CAMPUS - THIS MONTH!








  �          �             � 


    KINDERGARTEN CLASS                            PREK-4 CLASS                                        FOURTH GRADE A                                                    


�        �         �                                                                                      


          FIRST GRADE CLASS			        911 PARADE	             OUR LADY OF SORROWS FEAST DAY





       








COLUMBIAN SQUIRES


No meetings have been scheduled as of yet.            Details to follow whenever feasible.





Eighth Grade ELA





 Mrs. Katie Freeman welcomes back all of the middle schoolers! In ELA, eighth graders will read Wonder, A Long Walk to Water, and various short stories and poems during the first half of the year. The seventh grade will read Baseball in April, Love that Dog, Esperanza Rising and various short stories and poems. Both of these classes will write various types of essays and strengthen their grammar and vocabulary. The sixth graders are currently reading Number the Stars and will read The Tiger Rising during the next nine weeks. They will show their reading comprehension through various projects based on the assigned literature. 


The eighth grade will once again adopt the kindergarten class for the Big Sister/Brother program!





Jr. High Math


The students in Mr. Dan Soldani’s math classes are getting off to a good start. They have started with addition & subtraction expressions and how to evaluate. 





In seventh grade, students have started adding, subtracting, multiplying, and dividing integers. The students are working with order of operations..





In eighth grade, the students are reviewing addition, subtraction, multiplication, and division of rational numbers. They are looking into working with new topics such as square roots, perfect squares, and the Pythagorean Theorem.





















































Thank you Mrs. Brenda Coco &


Mrs. Jaime Gaspard for everything you do for us in the front office! 


Your helpfulness is always appreciated!








Kindergarten Mrs. Karen Guillot would like to shout out an enormous welcome to her kindergarten students and her teaching assistant Mrs. Tiffany Moreau.  “Mrs. Tiffany is an awesome asset to our classroom!”  The beginning of the year has been quite different from last year, but the students are adjusting very well. They have been reviewing alphabet letters, sounds, numbers, nursery rhymes, and rhyming words. They are learning about Jesus being the greatest teacher.  Lessons in blending letters to make words  and identifying nouns continue, along with perfecting handwriting skills.  The class will celebrate Johnny Appleseed's birthday by studying about apples, making applesauce, and tasting various kinds of apples.  The seasons of the year will be discussed.  Overall, the kindergarten class are busy little beavers and filling their minds with many things.  Once again, we have partnered with the eighth grade for The Big Sister/Brother program. Each kindergarten student chose a big sister/brother and every month the students bond through an activity. They have met twice and the children always look forward to it!








THANK YOU MRS. CHRISTINE SOLDANI FOR YOUR CHURCH SECRETARY MINISTRY AND FOR ALL YOU DO FOR US AT 


SACRED HEART SCHOOL!








FROM THE SHS MEDIA CENTER & TECHNOLOGY LAB


Welcome back! Mrs. Erica Coco and Mrs. Michelle Daigrepont are very excited to be back with all of the students and teachers! Although routines are a little different at SHS, they have many exciting new lessons planned for library and technology classes. Every student from PreK- 3 to eighth grade has been working with technology since we are back in session. Students are working well in Google Classroom completing assignments given by their teachers. We are very proud of our wonderful teachers for jumping into the “Google World of Technology” and they are doing a great job!











Thank you to our Custodial Staff for cleaning and sanitizing our school daily and keeping us healthy and safe! 


WE LOVE YOU!








Sixth Grade A News


6A Mrs. Jaime Gaspard is the sixth grade class homeroom monitor this year. She welcomes the students each day, takes their attendance, collects any money or paperwork for the office, takes them to lunch and dismisses them. We appreciate her helping in addition to her office duties.


Sixth, Seventh, &


Eighth Grade Religion


Happy New School Year 2020-2021! A new year has been given to us. A year of blessings and challenges due to the requirements of the Covid-19 pandemic.  We believe that God is with us, and that together we will get through this challenging time. Being UNITED is what makes us not only Americans, but CHRISTIANS! As a religion teacher, I am trying to live, teach, and witness to my junior high students in religion class. The sixth graders will learn about sacred scriptures, particularly focusing on the Old Testament. The seventh graders will discover and know even more about Jesus, Son of God, fully human and fully divine; Jesus the Way, the Truth, and the Life.


The eighth graders will study our history as members of the Church. We will discover the origin of the Church, her struggles and blessings. Our being one Church is celebrated every Friday with the sacrament of the Eucharist and various moments of prayers to our Lady. May God bless us all! -


Sr. Cristina Angelini





�


MASS PARTICIPATION





Congregation of the Children


of Mary News


At present, the Children of Mary Organization has not scheduled its first meeting, but plans to hopefully continue with a service project for Christmas is planned for The Metanoia Home for young women under the direction of the Hospitaler Sisters of Mercy. Metanoia provides girls eleven to eighteen years of age with mental, physical, and spiritual health,  along with instruction in academics, life skills, and job training. - Sr. Cristina Angelini & Mrs. Karen Moreau














Sacred Heart School 


9968 Bayou des Glaises


P.O. Box 179


Moreauville, La 71355


Phone:


318-985-2772


Fax:


 985-2164


� HYPERLINK "http://www.shsmoreauville.com" �www.shsmoreauville.com�





Please check our FB page 


daily for updates!





Sacred Heart School of Moreauville





























